
Curriculum Newsletter

Spring Term 2023-2024




Forthcoming events:

We would welcome any feedback you may have on our half termly newsletters.  Please contact the school office 
using the following email address to share your comments.  Thank you.


Email: hello@sandyhill.org.uk

February:


9th - INSET Day. School & Nursery closed to pupils

12th - 16th Half term holiday

19th - Return to school


March:


5th - St Piran's Day. Cornish celebration & themed lunch

7th - World Book Day. Themed lunch & dress as your favourite book character.

15th - Red Nose Day. Non-uniform day (Wear red)

20th - Songfest 2024, Bodmin (Choir club)

25th - Final week of after school clubs

27th - Rocksteady Concert  (9am)

28th - Last day of Spring Term. 2pm finish

29th - Good Friday Bank Holiday. School & nursery closed


April:


1st - 12th Easter Holiday

15th - Summer Term starts. Children return to school




Head of School Welcome
Another half-term has absolutely flown by. I am filled with immense pride to see how our children 
continue to flourish as learners and as people, driven by an extremely talented and dedicated staff 
team.Together, as a school community, we continue to lay the foundations for our children’s 
futures.


It is amazing to see the youngest children in the nursery becoming increasingly independent and 
inquisitive. In reception, the children continue to forge strong foundations for their learning 
journey, from learning how to read and communicate with a widening vocabulary to collaborating 
effectively with others. Across the school the children have continued to develop a range of skills 
and knowledge across the curriculum - from developing fundamental movement skills in PE and 
creating superb constructions within Design Technology, to perfecting grammatical knowledge and 
striving to beat personal bests within times tables and arithmetic. 


As the days get brighter and longer, we look forward to seeing our children experience even more 
with trips and exciting activities being planned. 


Thank you for your continued support 


                                          Jack Walker – Head of School




Art

Throughout the Autumn term and Spring term there has been a continued 
focus on drawing skills. 


As a whole school children have been learning about painting this term and 
focusing on mixing various colours. They have been learning about primary 
and secondary colours to creating and using warm and cool colours. The 
children have enjoyed working on various techniques and have created their 
final pieces in painting from the techniques they have been taught.


The children have enjoyed learning about their Local artist in the Autumn term 
and are now currently learning about a Nationwide artist. They will be 
replicating or using the artists techniques to create their own piece of artwork.


The children will be learning about printing techniques next half term and are 
looking forward to testing different ways to print.




Art

Year 3- Creating scenic 
pictures using the technique 
of pointillism based on 
Georges Suerat study

Painting using 
colour wheels

Reception have 
been Illustrating

Year 1 Piet Mondrian inspired 
pictures

Year 4 Bridget Riley 
inspired work

Nursery 
exploring 
colours

Year 5 using cool and 
warm colours



Computing

It has been fantastic to see such a variety of computing work 
across the school since September. We started the year with 
a focus on Digital Literacy which has included internet safety 
and operational core skills (using a computer). The children's 
confidence has grown in talking about online safety and 
practically when using the Chromebooks/iPads. 


This term, each class have started their new topics of 
Knowledge and Understanding in which they have been 
learning how computers and the internet actually work. We 
have also celebrated Safer Internet Day with this years 
theme being: Inspiring change? Making a difference, managing 
influence and navigating change online'. 


Some of our Year 5 and 6 pupils have been working towards 
the Lego League competition each week and others have 
been learning how to use the Micro:bits, ready to share with 
the rest of the school very soon!




Computing

Micro:bit name tags

Using apps for their 
Multimedia and 

Sound projects in 
Year 1

Safer Internet Day



Design and Technology

During the Spring term, pupils at Sandy Hill Academy enjoyed 
their second two DT days of the year. Construction was our 
key area of learning for this term. The children became 
immersed in practical, hands-on learning. They effectively 
used skills learnt to understand how to design, make and 
evaluate products made for a purpose. 


Pupils have enjoyed learning how to use a variety of tools to 
produce creative and innovative products. Across the school 
there have been many creative ways to test product 
prototypes. Year 5 pupils tested their wooden building 
prototypes on jelly to check their effectiveness of being 
earthquake proof!


Exciting times ahead next half term! Year 5 and Year 6 children 
will have the opportunity to meet a Dyson engineer during a 
virtual workshop all about the James Dyson foundation.  


We look forward to our final two DT days of the year, focusing 
on creating and making delicious food products.




Design and Technology 

Building bridges in Year 6

Creation station 
creations in Reception!

junk modelling in Year 1

Safari vehicles in year 2



English
Across the school, Years 1-6 have thoroughly enjoyed 
getting back to basics within English lessons. Do you know 
the difference between an action verb and a being verb? Or 
are you confident in your knowledge of different irregular 
verbs? Each class in Key Stage 1 and 2 have been really 
enjoying using a new resource, known as the Place Value of 
Punctuation and Grammar, which focusses on the basics of 
writing and the English language. Each year group have 
been learning about different types of nouns, verbs, what 
subjects are and how to combine all of this within writing. 
The children's growing understanding of grammar and 
punctuation has been a joy to see and we are really looking 
forward to seeing the children put this into practice!


Across Nursery and Reception, the children have continued 
to develop their name writing and letter formation. Writing 
has been woven carefully into every aspect in the early 
years and the children have enjoyed writing instructions 
and labels for some of their excellent creations. The 
children are now moving into sentence writing and thinking 
about capital letters and full stops.




English

Sharing what we would like 
to be when we grow up.

Guided reading in Reception.

Busy 
learning 
spelling 
patterns 
in Year 3

Building single clause 
sentences and checking for 
accurate punctuation in Year 2

Excellent handwriting in Year 5.



Phonics

There has been so much fantastic Phonics happening across the school. 


In Nursery our children have been thoroughly enjoying tuning into sounds as they play 
'What's in the Box?' They are doing so well identifying the initial sounds of words and names 
of objects. Our Nursery children are now beginning to blend a wider range of CVC words 
using oral blending and love playing the oral blending game 'Can you ...?' e.g. Can you t-a-p 
your foot?


In Reception our children are enjoying learning new digraphs and their catchphrases. They 
are really impressing their teachers with how well they are applying these new sounds to 
orally blend words and read new words. 


Year One children are wowing us with their application of taught sounds to read and write 
words. This half term our Year One children have continued to 'Grow the Code' as they have 
been introduced to alternative ways of spelling phonemes e.g. /ie/ making the sound /ee/ in 
the word 'shield.'


Year Two are enjoying exploring spelling patterns in their 'Bridge to Spelling' lessons. This 
half term the children have focused on rules for adding suffix endings to root words and 
have shown great enthusiasm. 




Phonics

What's in the box? Click here to visit the Parent page 
on Little Wandle Letters and 
Sounds

Applying our knowledge 
of taught sounds

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/


Geography

This term the children from Year 1 to Year 6 have started to investigate their 'big 
geographical questions'. Year 3's are investigating 'What is the Sunshine State really 
like?' Year 4 are finding out 'Why are jungles so wet and desserts so dry?' In Year 5, 
children are researching the importance of mountains, whilst Year 6 are looking at 
the affects of 'Climate Change'.


Locational knowledge is an ongoing focus in geography across the school.  Place 
knowledge is an area of study in the Spring term and human and physical geography 
in the Summer Term. Engagement and investigation

using geographical skills and fieldwork have been active across all year groups.


EYFS have had fun exploring their surroundings by going on a welly walk around the 
grounds of the school. Reception have been building places in their local area and 
have made some great structures.  Year 2 have enjoyed their fieldwork study where 
they anaylsed their local surroundings. 




Geography

Some great work based 
on states in America in 
Year 3!

Y3 - Learning about North 
America Great map work in 

Year 3 and creating a 
Choropleth map.

Nursery - Having fun 
exploring their 
surroundings on a 
welly walk.

Reception - Building places in 
our local area. Year 2 - 

Geography 
Field Work.

Year 2 - Mapping skills.



History

During the Spring term, children are learning about  local history.  Each year group 
are looking at a different locality in the area, celebrating achievements made and 
analysing changes in time.  EYFS and Year 1 are focusing on Sandy Hill and the 
surrounding area. Year 2 and 3 are studying the coastal regions of Charlestown and 
Carylon Bay, whereas Year 4, are looking at the history of the Eden Project. 


EYFS children have enjoyed completing a study of China; comparing and contrasting 
images from China and England.  Children have tasted a variety of Chinese food as 
part of their snack time and created Chinese lanterns.   They have taken part in 
Chinese inspired dances and have learned how to sign Chinese New Year in 
Makaton. 


Year 5 have enjoyed learning about their new topic Benin. They have written a travel 
guide about Benin and learned about the roles of the Benin leaders and have 
analysed a range of artefacts.  Year 6 have used their debating skills to answer a 
range of questions about WW2 and have worked in teams to explore the experiences 
of evacuees.  Super pieces of extended writing created to answer the question, 
'Should children have been evacuated during WW2?'




History

Year 2 - Learning about the 
Great Fire.

Year 5 - Learning about their new topic 
Benin. Year 6 - Class debate 

on WW2

Teamwork to explore the 
experiences of evacuees. 

Great extending writing in Year 
6.



Maths
This term has witnessed a remarkable surge in mathematical prowess throughout the school,

showcasing an enthusiasm and determination to succeed! 

Children in the Early Years are engaging with numbers up to 10 using different hands-on tools. 
They're learning to position numbers on a number line and grasp the concept of cardinality, which 
refers to understanding the quantity represented by a number.

Year One have honed their number skills, solidifying their grasp of place value, allowing them to 
confidently manipulate numbers up to 20 through addition and subtraction. Year Two learners have 
immersed themselves in real-world money skills. They've also been learning multiplication and 
division, employing hands-on manipulatives and visual aids to tackle equations.

Lower Key Stage Two has seen a focus on multiplication, division, and word problem-solving, 
harnessing the students' fluency skills. They're now transitioning to exploring length and perimeter, 
which will lend itself to a recap on shape properties. 

Upper Key Stage Two students have delved into the world of fractions, navigating through complex 
problems using all four operations. Additionally, Year 6 has conquered geometry skills such as 
coordinate plotting, reflection, and translation.

Beyond the classroom, the school has witnessed an inspiring commitment to enhancing 
mathematical fluency with the enthusiastic engagement with Numbots and TT Rockstars. Pupils 
have embraced healthy competition, both with themselves and their peers, as they strive to 
progress through levels and rankings. Notably, the school recently participated in the NSPCC Rocks 
competition, showcasing their dedication and skill on a national stage. Congratulations to all

participants for their commendable efforts!




Maths

Photos

The TT Rockstars Winning 
class - Sycamore

Elm 8x table song!

mvp!

co-ordinates to make 
bart

year 4 rockers

column multiplication 

recognising 
numbers in 
different ways

numbots certificates 



Languages

The children have been covering lots of exciting topics so far this year. They are really 
enjoying learning about different festivals, songs and significant people in Spain.


During their lessons the children have learnt about 'our bodies' and 'time to eat' where 
they honed in on their skills about learning different types of food in 1st year Spanish. In 
2nd year Spanish they have covered the topics of 'let's go' learning about travel and 
types of transport and 'shopping'. Throughout 3rd year Spanish the children have been 
learning about 'the way we look' and 'eating out' developing their oracy skills in asking 
for different types of foods. 


 As a whole school the children have continued to develop and use Cornish throughout 
the school day from using 'Go Cornish'. They have be practicing their greetings and how 
they are feeling. Year 5 had the opportunity to work with the Cornish Caretakers and 
used some of the Cornish language during the workshop. They were very impressed! 
Year 4 have listened to some Cornish stories.


Makaton club have been continue to learn their new signs and songs. Children in EYFS 
have also been learning Makaton signs in their daily routines, have a look at the attached 
video from Nursery on the next page.




Languages

Year 3 Spanish 
work learning 
about food!

Cornish in year 4

Food ordering in 
Year 5

Year 4 'Lets go 
shopping'

Nursery makaton

Picasso inspired 
artwork in Year 2



Music

Throughout music within the Spring term, all the children have been creating some fantastic pieces 
of music whilst learning about pulse, rhythm, pitch, and scales on instruments such as the 
glockenspiels. During our music lessons, Sandy Hill pupils have shown great resilience and team 
work by working together as a class or in groups to compose a brilliant song!


In year 1, children have been learning the song 'In the groove' which is a song that was specially 
written for classroom use to teach children about different styles of music. This song has allowed all 
the children within year 1 to experience a variety of musical styles such as; Blues, Baroque, Latin, 
Bhangra, Folk and Fun. Good job year 1!


In year 3, children have been learning the music style of reggae! The song year 3 have been learning 
is 'Three little birds by Bob Marley.' The material within these lessons have presented an integrated 
approach to music where games, elements of music, (pulse, rhythm, and pitch),  singing and playing 
instruments are all linked together. Well done year 3, you have performed and composed this song 
superbly as a team!


Finally, in year 4, children have been very lucky to participate in a ten week period of lessons in 
learning how to play a variety of songs on the ukuleles. All the children in year 4 have loved engaging 
with these sessions and what musical talent they have showed with this!




Music

Year 3 learning 'Three little 
birds' on the Glockenspiels.

Year 4 learning how to play the ukulele in their weekly First Access course!

Early Years- creating and learning 
rhythms and patterns

Year 1- Learning how to create a 
rhythm and pattern using musical 
notes and symbols



PESSPA
During their PE lessons this half term, the children have covered lots of sports.


In Early Years, the children have been learning about dance - specifically dancing to nursery rhymes. 
The children have looked at: moving within a sequence, creating their own movements, responding in 
movement to words and music and exploring tempos.


Within Key Stage One, as well as dance, the children have also been practising their ball skills, 
focussing on ball skills involving their hands. Year One have been looking at rolling and Year Two have 
been exploring throwing underarm. Both year groups applied these skills in a game based situations.


Similarly to the rest of the school, Key Stage Two have also been learning about dance but they have 
also had the opportunity to learn about rugby. They have played tag rugby over the half term which 
has led well into the Six Nations. Throughout the year groups, the children have looked at passing, 
creating space and scoring points. At the end of the module, they put it all together in a game based 
situation.


Not only have the children had all of these opportunities in PE, they have also had the chance to 
represent the school at different sporting events. Year Five and Six have had sporting fixtures in 
football and netball, with some also going to Poltair to play dodgeball. Year Three children have 
played sports hall athletics against other schools from the local area and Year One went to a dance 
festival. Finally, our girls football team are through to the quarter-final of the Chloe Williams Memorial 
Cup which is a massive achievement!




PESSPA

Year 6 tag rugby 

Nursery 
balancing 

Year 5 
dance 

Reception 
dance 

Whole school 
extra football 
session 

New 
football 
kit with 
the 
sponsor



PSHE/RSE

PSHE scheme plays a crucial role in shaping the holistic development of children. Throughout the 
Spring Term all children have covered the topics Valuing Differences and Keeping Safe (online safety - 
Safer Internet Day) which are both a fundamental component focusing on strategies and knowledge to 
maintain personal safety and well being.  

In Valuing Differences this includes identifying differences and similarities between a diverse range of 
people, understanding the terms negiotation and compromise and recognise the potential 
consequences of aggressive behaviour. 

In Keeping Safe this incorporates the diifferences between danger, risk and a hazard, understanding of 
potential risk in various environments such as online safety, personal boundaries and road safety.  
Throughout, all children will learn about the importance of sleep in maintaining a healthy, balanced 
lifestyle.  By incorporating these elements all children can prepare themselves ensuring values and 
promote empathy, tolerance and respecting others. 

All children will consolidate their learning through a range of activities:

EYFS have been learning through outdoor learning and creative play.

Key Stage 1 through class or group discussion and listening to stories. Encouraging all children to 
express their ideas. 

Key Stage 2 the children take part in small group discussion promoting oracy and importance of 
respect and listening to others. 

Throughout the school day children are encouraged to use their skills learnt to understand how to 
support peers within the school enviroment promoting individuality and independence. 




PSHE/RSE
Year one learing how to keep safe Reception have enjoyed learning about how to keep healthy

Year Two learning how to 
express themsleves 

https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/

Year 4 Keeping Ourselves Safe

Year 4 expressing 
their voices 

Year 3 "I couldn't live without"

Children's Mental Health Week 

https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/


RE - Religious Education
                                              ‘Aspiring to achieve, determined to succeed’


In RE we aim to:

Provide every child with a greater understanding of themselves, the world and the people 
within it by: 


Learning about religions and beliefs in local, national and global contexts.
Encouraging reflection, discussion and debate alongside rich, inspiring and varied 
activity that encourage SMSC (Social, Moral, Spiritual, Cultural) development. 
Preparing pupils for their futures through explicit reference and connections to the 
British Values, combating prejudice and inspiring respect.

This half term the children in Year One have been exploring all about Jewish traditions and 
important symbols. This children designed their own mezuzahs and learnt about what a 
Shema is, and have started to explore different Jewish celebrations. 


Year Two have been learning about our own cultural surroundings in Cornwall with their big 
question 'What makes people and places in Cornwall sacred?'. 


In Year Three the children have learnt about ways that Christians show their beliefs about 
Jesus in worship in different ways and to also offer informed suggestions what what the 
events of Holy Week means to Christians. 




RE - Religious Education

Photos

Designing our own Mezuzahs in Year One 

Sharing stories 
from the Bible

Year 3 have been making links 
between beliefs about God and 
Ibadah. 



Science

Throughout Spring Term, children from across the school have been thoroughly enjoying their 
science learning and making exciting discoveries about the world. 


It has been so rewarding to watch our youngest children evolve into curious, engaged super 
scientists! They are provided with the opportunity to work scientifically throughout their day in 
their learning environment.  You can find engineers in the construction area, materials scientists, 
botanists, doctors, vets, chemists, colour scientists and much much more! All engaged in their 
work and making meaningful discoveries about the world around them.  


As children progress through the school, it is fabulous to see children enthusiastically applying 
their understanding of the world throughout the the science curriculum. Learning about animals, 
identifying different animal/plant habitats, understanding forces/magnets and exploring electrical 
circuits are just a few of the areas of science that children have been exploring this term. 


In the wider science curriculum, our Lego League club have been busy applying their STEM skills 
in preparation for the annual competition and as a school we are making preparations for an 
exciting Science Week 2024 which we are looking forward to in March. 




Science

Photos

We have been
exploring the
human body in

Year 1

Making
observations
over time in

Identifyi…
and

classifyi…
in Year 4

Exploring
magnets in

Year 3



Cultural Capital

Local involvement in 
our school football 

teams

An ex pupil sharing his 
fantastic sporting 

achievements with us! 

Open afternoon

Cornish 
Caretakers

University trip Y6



Eco Warriors & School Parliament

Our School Parliament and Eco Warriors took part in the 
Winter Fair recently and received some fantastic 

comments about their Christmas hanging decorations, 
miniature gardens, sweetie jewellery and vegetable 

animals! What a bryntin (brilliant) way to represent Sandy 
Hill Academy!



Fundamental British Values

Democracy: Eco & School 
Parliament 

Individual Liberty: Safer Internet 
Day, Children's Mental Health Week

Tolerance: Chinese New Year

Mutual Respect: Playground 
Leaders




Pupil Premium

If you think you may be eligible for free school meals, please follow the link:


Further information about free school meals - Cornwall Council

90% of your child's brain growth happens before the age of 
5. Right from the start, all those little moments you spend 
together with your child are building their brain.


Why not take a look at the NHS Better Health: Start for Life 
website for ideas, tips and activities you can do together with 
your child.


What is oracy and why is it important?


Oracy is the ability to articulate ideas, develop understanding 
and engage with others through spoken language. In school, 
oracy is a vital tool for learning; by teaching students to 
become more effective speakers and listeners we empower 
them to better understand themselves, each other and the 
world around them. Conversation with our children is vital.


https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schools-and-education/schools-and-colleges/school-meals/further-information-about-free-school-meals/
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhs.uk%2Fstart-for-life%2Fearly-learning-development%2F%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR13L9p4Y0SB1v8LLPEUG1HA2vwUUONLV-T_SKi0RmebbpbiJ9kwUH5Ol9M&h=AT0iFzxh6qZ_qoZTZqprGKSgcr394WPnH7mFkwyP_vhmTSX1QkEhDWrmsAZMRwi1RniC05YUq8BEYd_LiBrzfaTb1KrXLrdjkit_P6RRGt9xCRQZl4VPC3TSgffuDsZVx8SJ&__tn__=-UK*F&c[0]=AT2Ql7tY4juXMEwfoxxzXLraLkeao6RNdQZhA_8dKcFgUQe3txCk6_RPkAdeeBzY0Q6_N9gtP5vLMGsol1PF_9gXDYhOdAJvCDksykUKVw_o7Spi9p-HmQIb0gC9fDia52DIcRwOmp7aIz-h9Tm7gIL2eThSEy6ZJjEZ19jao682tae3LduMbAJTjCYEtVVPYmFX4uVKqxlv


Safeguarding

Keeping Children Safe Online

On 31 January we held an open workshop for parents with a focus on 'Internet Safety for Parents 
& Carers'.  The workshop was presented by Giles Hill, Digital Strategy & Computing Lead for 
Aspire Academy Trust.


For those of you unable to attend the session, we are pleased to be able to share with you the 
slides from the presentation. The slides contain many links to various resources and plenty of 
information with tips on how to keep your child safe online.


Click the icon below to view the Powerpoint presentation slides.


Internet Safety fo…

National Online Safety have produced many free guides and 
resources for parents and carers, helping to keep children safe 
in the online world.  Click here to explore the available 
resources.

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbit.ly%2F3KPyuDh&h=AT3fGjXJBfSTI8ybpNGPqfUqFsFADc9qJPJAl3HL3NHpw1cAQaDzLhF7gR0lrk1WIPk6di3U1slvej8JR4bRt1IxGNwMIINTofk5DySnDmNDNexgocUJGcTCuGrFIuUDxNFlO9pTkuXBEz2Iv6MBv_kDENQO2I04p1sN&__tn__=-UK-R&c[0]=AT0yHEQuLpOjYPQlzzmukuHXpnPhKIXTNLcMjz9ivBZExU8nzP1rfyTno54cl3SHRHI-hPvabXHHTrg2y3WUD2R1TGxM3ce_WTVJ8Y9shLRJYKvhFdbwIaD15z-qpTSKu076U26cYn6ZyqIS2YdSrHmXHrMwuBeva__yFFe1PC-ApLdWjAWRMjXsAMm1pGLf1lP4XA1OlpxJqNv13sJZ9_VM4F6ymMppD36bRACXBgw2c_LSf391


SEND
What is Neurodiversity?


Neurodiversity is the concept that there are a variety of ways that people's brains process information, 
function, and present behaviourally. Rather than thinking there is something wrong or problematic when 
some people don't operate similarly to others, neurodiversity embraces all differences. The concept of 
neurodiversity recognises that both brain function and behavioural traits are simply indicators of how 
diverse the human population is.


Neurotypical is a descriptor that refers to someone who has the brain functions, behaviours, and 
processing considered standard or typical. Neurotypical people may have no idea they are because the 
subject has likely never come up for them before. These people usually hit developmental and behavioural 
milestones at the same times and ages that are considered standard for most people. Once grown, they 
generally move through life without having to wonder if their brains function in the same way as others do.


Neurodivergence is the term for people whose brains function differently in one or more ways than is 
considered standard or typical. There are many different ways that neurodivergence manifests, ranging 
from very mild ways that most people would never notice to more obvious ways that lead to a person 
behaving differently than is standard in our society. 


If you are interested in finding out more about Neurodiversity, here are some useful websites 
with information, advice and support:

Understanding your child 
with additional needs 
(Solihull Approach - online 
course for parents. Use 
access code: TAMAR to 
complete the course for 
free. 

The Neurodiversity Hub provides 
families, young people and 
practitioners with access to a 
range of resources and tools, up 
to date information, and interactive 
functions which offer support. 


SENDIASS - SEND 
Information, Advice 
and Support Service. 

Wellbeing and Autism 
Wheel

https://inourplace.heiapply.com/online-learning/course/36
https://parentcarerscornwall.org.uk/neurodiversity/
https://cornwallsendiass.org.uk/
https://www.supportincornwall.org.uk/kb5/cornwall/directory/autismwheel.page


Attendance
Illness related absence

Being in school is important to your child's achievement, wellbeing, and wider 
development.


At this time of year we have seen a decrease in attendance, mainly due to seasonal 
illnesses.  We appreciate that it can be tricky deciding whether or not your child is too ill to 
attend school.


You may find the following NHS guidance helpful when deciding if your child needs to 
remain at home when unwell: Is my child too ill for school? 


If your child has been prescribed medication and are well enough to attend, we can give 
medicines in your absence provided we hold the relevant completed form which can be 
found below.


App D7.6 Parenta…

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/


School Premises


Please may we remind all parents, carers and visitors to Sandy Hill Academy that smoking 
and vaping are not permitted on site.


Dogs are also not permitted on school premises, unless they are a known therapy dog or 
assistance dog.


School Uniform Reminder: Hairstyles & Jewellery


Hairstyles should be neat and tidy.  We ask that long hair is to be kept tied back, with no 
dyes or colours added.   Hair accessories should be functional and discreet. 


Tramlines and extreme hair designs are not acceptable and we request that a Grade 2 is the 
shortest cut length. 

A watch may be worn and one single pair of small, plain stud earrings.


Full details of our school uniform policy can be found on our school website.


School Policies

https://www.sandyhill.org.uk/web/school_uniform/70172


Aspire Policies

"Working together, inspiring excellence"


As a member of the Aspire Academy Trust we have a centralised approach to policies. We 
have an extensive list of policies that cover the nursery, school and Kids Club.


All Ofsted statutory policies are located under the 'Statutory Information' page on our 
school website.


In addition to these statutory policies, a selection of additional useful policies can be found 
on our 'Parents/Useful Links & Downloads' page.


Please also read our 'Aspire Social Media Policy' and 'Aspire Parent Code of Conduct' .


If you are unable to find a particular policy, please contact the 
school office.


Thank you.

https://www.aspireacademytrust.org/
https://www.sandyhill.org.uk/web/policies/50134
https://www.sandyhill.org.uk/web/useful_links__downloads/316217
https://www.aspireacademytrust.org/socialmedia
https://www.aspireacademytrust.org/parentconduct


Events & Activities

The latest edition of Cornwall 
Primary Times is available to 
read online.  Please click the 
image below.

https://digital.magmgr.com/Preview/Index/2705208#page/1


Information & Support

Crisis Care Award (Cornwall County Council) - 0300 1234 121


Housing (Cornwall County Council) - 0300 1234 161


First Light (Domestic Violence Support) - 0300 777 4777


Citizens Advice Cornwall 0800 144 8848 (Mon to Fri 10am and 4pm)  


Remake Cornwall - 07480 135818

Email: remakecornwall@gmail.com


St Austell Foodbank - 01726 65313

Email: info@staustell.foodbank.org.uk

Change in circumstance


Please let us know if any of  your circumstances change (address, contact telephone number, email, 
relationship status details), to ensure your records are current.


Equally, we would ask parents to inform us if there are circumstances outside of school that may be 
affecting your child’s emotional wellbeing, eg parents separating, bereavement, moving home, change in 
family circumstances etc. We can ensure that your child receives the relevant support to help them 
through a difficult time.



Staying in Touch

Address: Sandy Hill Academy, Sandy Hill, St Austell, PL25 3AT


Email: hello@sandyhill.org.uk


Phone: 01726 75858


Website:www.sandyhill.org.uk

Click icons 
for more info

https://www.facebook.com/SandyHillAcademyCornwall
https://twitter.com/sandyacademy
http://www.sandyhill.org.uk/
https://support.arbor-education.com/hc/en-us/articles/360024345573
https://www.parentpay.com/



